



Campus Connection

Issue #35 May 18, 2016

View the monthly calendar

May 19-27 - MAP testing continues for grades 1-8

May 19-20 - Grade 6 to Camp Minikani

May 20 - SJC: Mass at 8:35, SMC: Mass at 8:40

May 23 - 8th grade athletic banquet at SMC 5:30 p.m.

May 24 - 2nd grade field trip to Retzer, Sign-up for 2016-17 sports in SM Community Room 6-8:00 p.m.

May 24 - Parents new to Waukesha Catholic sports- meeting in SM Gym 6:00 p.m.

May 25 - SJ Spring concert at Carroll Univ. 7:00 p.m.

<u>Website Handbook</u> <u>Read this newsletter in Spanish</u>
Athletic <u>Booster Club</u> <u>Athletic Handbook</u>
Order SCRIP

WEEKLY NEWS

Tuition Contracts

Included in today's packets are the tuition contracts for the 2016-17 school year. Please return the signed form on or before May 30th.

Congratulations

- Ryan Knuese, a 2012 graduate of Waukesha Catholic, will be honored as the Salutatorian at Catholic Memorial High School for the Class of 2016.
- Fr. Javier's 15th anniversary of his ordination is coming up on May 20!

Year of Mercy- May- Burying The Dead

The Corporal Work of Mercy, Bury the Dead, calls us to treat the dead "with respect and charity, in faith and hope of the Resurrection". This is what our focus for May will be. As community members we have been called to mourn and pray for the dead, entrust them to God, and comfort their loved ones. Examples of this could be taking a family member to visit grave sites, praying for those that have passed, support or volunteer at a hospice, supply a dish for a funeral luncheon, be faithful about attending wakes, visitations and funerals of family and friends. At our campuses, students will receive a flower in which they can write names of loved ones on or draw/paste pictures of their loved ones that have passed away. These flowers will be hung creating a garden at each campus. During morning announcements we will continue to pray for those whom have been placed in our garden.

We Bury the Dead

Summer Tutoring Session Opportunity

Alyssa Narloch (St. William's Campus- K4 teacher) will be offering summer tutoring sessions. Tutoring sessions will be offered on Mondays and Wednesdays, on the hour, beginning at 8 a.m. Sessions will last 45 minutes. Tutoring services will be offered in the areas of reading, math or reading and math. The location for tutoring will not be in the school building but in the parish offices of St. Mary's Campus. Miss Narloch can be reached by email atanarloch@waukeshacatholic.org.

The Walk-A-Thon is next Friday!

Thank you to all the families that have sent in their Walk-A-Thon donations! We currently have raised \$2,140 towards our \$7,000 goal with 15% of our families participating. If we raise \$7,000 the principals will participate in a bumper ball race! Please consider a donation. You may donate online at https://waukesha.ejoinme.org/walkathon or click here for Walk-A-Thon forms.

Volunteers

We are still in need of a few more volunteers to make the Walk-A-Thon event a success. Please visit the sign up genius link at http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E49AEA82CAAFD0-walkathon2 and volunteer on May 27th!

ATHLETICS

Important Dates to Remember

- Please note that on Tuesday, May 24th we will be having sports sign-up for the 2016/17 school year. The sports sign-up is for <u>current</u> 4th-7th graders who are interested in signing up for any or all of the sporting activities for the 2016-17 school year. Sign-up will be from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. in **St. Mary's Community Room**.
- Also, starting at 6:00 p.m. in **St. Mary's Gym** (on May 24th) there will be a short meeting to introduce new families to Athletics at Waukesha Catholic. Please see the Waukesha Catholic Athletic website (http://www.waukeshacatholic.org/athletics) for all the forms that are needed for the upcoming school year.
- The 8th grade banquet will be held on Monday, May 23rd at St. Mary's Community Center.

Track

The track season is wrapping up which means it is time for the end of the year party. This will be held on Tuesday, May 31st from 5:30 to 7:30 at St. Mary's.

Looking for Athletic Board Members

The Waukesha Catholic Athletic Association is looking for members to serve on the Athletic Board for a two year term beginning this July. The Athletic Board has eleven elected members, five of which are open for the upcoming year. Athletic Board members must be parents or guardians of a Waukesha Catholic student.

Athletic Board members attend monthly meetings, assist in the operation of the athletic program, and supervise competitions hosted by Waukesha Catholic, among other duties. Candidates must submit a letter or email of interest to Mark Hickok, Athletic Board President, atmark.hickok@milwaukeetool.com by May 6, 2016 to be considered. If there are more candidates than available positions, an election will be held at the Spring Sports Sign-Up Meeting.

If you have any other questions or concerns, please contact Jeremy Greasby at athleticdirector@waukeshacatholic.org. GO KNIGHTS!!!!!! BE LOUD! BE PROUD!! BE RESPECTFUL!!!

PARISH & COMMUNITY INFORMATION

St. Joseph Parish

The Steaming Cup in downtown Waukesha is holding a benefit day for St. Joseph Parish. OnMonday, June 13th ten percent of the sales will be donated to St. Joseph Parish. Please stop by and show your support on June 13th.

St. Mary's Parish Needs Your Help

The 2016 St. Mary's Parish Festival Planning is well underway! Come alone or bring a group of friends to enjoy the festival and volunteer to make a difference in Waukesha. Proceeds from the festival benefit multiple Waukesha community missions. For signup, please go to: http://goo.gl/mxlvPM.

Altar Server training at St. William Parish 5-8th Grade Students

If you are interested in becoming an altar server, a training session will be held on Sunday, June 5th in church.

Registration is required. Please see the church bulletin for more details or pick up a registration form in the parish office.

Summer Opportunities

Go to this link for 2016 Summer Camp/Training Opportunities. This link includes CMH Summer Camp, CMH basketball, CMH baseball, Marquette Camps, other volleyball camps (Coach Casey, West H.S., South H. S.) and summer opportunities.

• The Big Backyard Summer offerings and coupon

Vacation Bible School - Cave Quest: Following Jesus, The Light of the World

The Catholic Community of Waukesha presents the brightest week of summer! Read more at this link. You can register here with the paper copy. On-line registration (via Google form) is also available for families who prefer that option: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1ujq52T-bpNpNqktnoBt5ia6nrANXEiYkrFHlycPTphg/edit.

St. Joseph Campus May 18, 2016

Included In This Week's Packet

Tuition Contracts



Attention 6th Grade Parents and Students

We leave for camp this Thursday morning and will return Friday afternoon. **Please dress for the weather, and don't forget your bag lunch for Thursday.** Be prepared to have fun!

Attention 7th Grade Parents – Volunteers Still Needed

The 8th grade graduation committee and teachers are in the process of finalizing plans for Graduation 2016. The Mass, reception and dance will be held at St. Mary's on the evening of Thursday, June 2nd. As in past years, the 7th grade parents volunteer their time so that the graduates and their families are able to enjoy the evening. The help of every 7th grade family is essential in order for the graduation festivities to run smoothly.



We ask you to <u>volunteer your time</u> and/or make a donation to the reception. All donations should be dropped off at St. Joes' school office by Friday, May 27th. We truly appreciate your time and please know you will benefit next year when others do the same. Thank you for your support!

Use this link to access Sign up Genius: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c4cada72ca13-8thgrade

Volunteer Opportunities for Students Needing Service Hours

We would like to share some volunteer opportunities for those that may be looking to complete their service hour requirements before the end of the school year.

- ★ St. John Neumann Festival is looking for volunteers to help work the kids game area. The dates of the festival are June 3, 4 & 5. The shifts for Friday the 3rd and Saturday the 4th are 5:00pm to 7:00pm and 7:00pm to 9:00pm, and for Sunday the 5th, they are 12:00pm to 2:00pm and 2:00pm to 4:00pm. Please contact Alma Johnson at 262-278-6730 or alma3100@att.net to sign up your student.
- ★ The Hope Center is looking for people to help with some landscaping projects on their property. The work includes moving mulch and lawn repair. They are willing to work around peoples' schedules, but need at least a week's notice to arrange for the supplies. If interested, please call Laurie Hogeland at 262-549-8726 x203.

Topper Soccer Camp & Jr. Hilltoper Youth Football Camp

Visit muhs.com for more information on both of these youth camps sponsored by Marquette University High School!!! Or click to see flyers:

Soccer

http://www.waukeshacatholic.org/sites/default/files/2016 Topper Camp Brochure.pdf

Hilltopper registration

http://waukeshacatholic.org/sites/default/files/jr.%20Hilltopper%20Camp%20Registration.pdf

Busing 2016-2017

Dear Parents of Children at St. William, St. Mary & St. Joseph Campuses:

This is your opportunity to request busing for the next school year. Below is the link for the transportation request for the 2016-17 school year. If you are unsure at this point but you MAY need it, please continue to complete this form. Even if you are unsure if you qualify, please continue to complete the form below. To qualify for busing you must live more than two miles from the campus you attend and within the boundaries. The bus boundaries may be found at this link: http://waukeshacatholic.org/busing.

The school cannot do this for you. It is up to you to request busing for your child/children.

http://tinyurl.com/privateschooltrans16-17

Parents will also receive a confirmation so they know that the request was submitted.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

Attention Seventh Grade Parents - Stepping Up Mass - Friday, June 3

Our Mass on Friday, June 3, will be a special one for our seventh grade class as they step up and into their new role as the student leaders of our school. Mass will begin at 8:35am with a moving ceremony for the seventh grade class. A few members of our eighth grade class will be "passing the torch" to the seventh graders. **Seventh grade students should dress up for this occasion.** Parents and other special guests are welcome to attend. Please note that the start time for the Mass was listed incorrectly on the bottom of the June calendar.

Parents Needed to Scoop Ice Cream - Wednesday, June 1

During the afternoon of Wednesday, June 1, we will be holding our final Honor Level incentive and the end-of-the-year raffles for the St. Joseph Campus students. During this event, we would like to treat our students to ice cream, and we could use a handful of volunteers to help scoop and serve starting at 1:45 p.m.

If you are interested in helping out, please let Mrs. Dunk know at ddunk@waukeshacatholic.org or 262-896-2930.

Service Hours Requirement

As we get closer and closer to the end of the school year, now is the time to make sure that your students are finishing up their service hours requirement. If you have any questions, please contact your student's religion teacher.

St. Mary Campus

Mav 18, 2016



Help Wanted for Fun Day

So far we only have 8 people signed up to help out with Fun Day. We need at least 7 more people to volunteer. Without adequate group supervision we cannot continue with Fun Day. Please consider signing up for one or both shifts on Wednesday, June 8th. If you can help please sign-up using the form enclosed in today's packet. Your help is greatly needed and appreciated!

Fun Day Lunch Reminder

All Fun Day lunch forms are due no later than this Friday, May 20th. If your child will be bringing their own lunch that day please return the form anyway so that we know not to add them to the final count. If you have any questions or need another form please call the school office, 896-2932.

Walk-A-Thon Permission Forms

Permission forms were due on Monday, May 16th. If you haven't returned a form for your child(ren) to participate in the Walk-A-Thon please do so as soon as possible. Students cannot join in on the fun without a signed permission form!



Looking Ahead

Friday, May 20th: School liturgy, 8:40am, 1-1

Fun Day lunch order forms are due

Tuesday, May 24th. 2nd grade field trip to Retzer

Sports sign-up for 5th – 8th graders, SMC Community Room,

6:00-8:00pm

Thursday, May 26th: 5th grade field trip to Veterans Museum and Cave of the

Mounds

Friday, May 27th: All school Mass, 9:15am followed by the Walk-A-Thon, 10:30-

12:30 at CMH

Included in Today's Packet

Tuition contracts
Fun Day volunteer form

St. William Campus

May 16, 2016

Playground Update

Equipment for the play structure has been delivered. We are waiting on an installation date from the company, and are hopeful that the additions will be installed before the end of May.





<u>Looking Ahead</u>
May 26th –K5A BUGZ Play 1:30 p.m. in the Parish Hall
May 27th – All School Mass & Walk-a-thon
June 3rd – K5B Trilogy Plays 2 p.m. in the Parish Hall

Included In This Week's Packet

Tuition Contracts